
Midnight Squares 
Club Meeting, Minutes 

15 October 2006 
 Members 

Present 
Jeff Hamilton, Arthur Morris, Fen Tamanaha, Don Queen, 
Richard Rockwell, Larry Queen,  Steve Zink, Steve Stone, John 
Kenny, Allan Hurst, Tom Johnson, Lily Gee Hickman, Tom 
Maher, Neale Grasham, Richard Tuck (SF), Steve Anderson, 
Stephen Stone, Nancy Schaal, Susan Gregory, Tom Steele, 
Howard Neckel, Eleanor Elliott, Judith Stevenson, Gary 
Dougan 

1 Minutes Minutes of 20 August 2006 were accepted. 
2 Treasurer’s 

Report 
Don Queen presented a written report; it is available in the club 
locker.   
 
Steve Zink was chosen by the club to be new club Treasurer.   
 
The following were designated to be signators on the Club 
Accounts: Fen Tamanaha, Lily Hickman, Steve Zink, John 
Kenny. 

3 Membership and 
Administrative 
items  

Renewal for next year was discussed.  The membership fee will 
stay at $40.00 for 2007.  Judith will be working on the database 
and adding the new students to it. . 

4 Club 
Communications 

No report.   

5 Upcoming 
Dances 

It was noted that it is necessary to have a volunteer to replace 
Gary Dougan in his role of booking callers for club dances.  
After serving the club for many years, he is stepping down.  He 
would like to have someone shadow him for 2007 dances, and 
the new person will book the 2008 dances 

  12 November 2006: this dance is with Todd Fellegy at the Jon 
Sims Center.  Richard Rockwell agreed to be the coordinator.  
Levels will be A/C1/C2 with C3A star tips. 3:00-6:00pm. 
The dance will be programmed to front-load the A2 tips and 
back-load the C2 tips.  

  7 January 2007.  Kris Jansen will call.  (Note that the date is 
confirmed).  The dance will most likely be at Jon Sims Center, 
but is subject to change.  Judith Stevenson and Lily Hickman 
volunteered to be coordinators.  

6 Club Dancing There was discussion of the Evite system and the cancellation 
of callers.  The club agreed to pay callers the same fee as 
calling when the club night is cancelled.   
 
There was discussion of the need to update the website when 
the club night is cancelled; no conclusion was reached.   
 
There was agreement to use Jan 3 as class review night for C1 



and C2 classes.  
 
Allan Hurst will send out a survey to club members to elicit 
their preferences for callers at club nights.    
After long and thoughtful discussion about the loss of space at 
the Jon Sims Center, the club decided the following:  
Thursdays: to move as soon as possible (probably by 2 
November) to 3435 Cesar Chavez. 

7 Space 

Sundays: stay at the Jon Sims Center for the time being, with a 
goal of moving to 3435 Cesar Chavez as soon as a 3-6:00 time 
slot is available.  In the meantime Sundays will continue at Jon 
Sims.   

8 Club Liaisons Nothing to report.   
9 Next Meeting Next meeting is scheduled for Sunday, 3 December 2006, 3:30-

4:30.  
 Adjourned  
Respectfully Submitted, 
Arthur Morris 
Secretary 


